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  Director of Planning and Urban Development



 





                                Penny St. Louis Littell
December 28, 2009
ABDINOOR-HASSAN KASSIM 

493 WESTBROOK ST # 308E 

SOUTH PORTLAND, ME  04106

CBL: 146  C008001







Certified Mail 70080500000145878836

Located at 22 ARBOR ST
RE: PFD Incident # 2009-0013576
Notice of Violation

Dear Kassim Abdinoor-Hassan,



 

An evaluation of the above-referenced property on 12/18/09 revealed that the structure fails to comply with § 6-120. (a), (b), & (c) of the Housing Code of the City of Portland. The washing machine water leak created an electrical hazard; the electrical power was secured by the City’s Fire Department. Consequently, this required a Licensed Electrical to certify that the wiring/ outlets were dried and safely repaired prior to restoring the building heating system. 

The City is willing to work with you on this situation; meanwhile there are minimal standards that must be met.

The following conditions shall be met: 

1. Repair the gas stove appliance (knobs) so that it is in good repair and safe to use

2. Replace the front entrance door panel so that that it is weatherproof and watertight 

a. A 1x1’ panel was missing from the front entrance door

3. Remove the debris from the hallway/ exit discharge of the second floor unit 

4. A Licensed Electrician must repair, and or replace wiring components damaged by water
a. The Electrician must secured all loose-end/ spliced wires identified by our Electrical Inspector  
5. A Licensed Pest Control Operator must be employed to remove the “cockroach” infestation on all levels of the building 
a. Provide a copy of the invoice, and or letter stating the treatment/ services rendered to control the pest  infestation 
6. Carbon Monoxide detectors [powered by a battery and the electrical service (plugged in or hardwired)] are required in each area giving access to bedrooms 

a. A single station Carbon Monoxide detector on the first and second floor should satisfy this requirement   

A re-evaluation of the property will occur on 01/12/10 to verify our housing code requirements. 

Failure to comply will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in § 1-15 of the Code in Title 30-A of M.R.S.A ss 4452. This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to § 6-127 of the Code.  

If you have any questions or concerns please contact me at 207.874.8702

Sincerely,

Jon Rioux,

Code Enforcement Officer 
CC: Penny St. Louis Littell, Dir. of Planning and Urban Development, & Robert Duranleau, Social Services/ GA Director  
                                 Room 315 - 389 Congress Street- Portland, Maine 04101 (207) 874-8715 - Fax: 8748716 - TTY: 874-8936         


